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Twitter:  @BrooksideStreet 

Dear Families, 

Welcome to the Christmas newsle�er. It has been lovely this week seeing the Christmas lights at the front as I 

come in and leave each day. Though it is different, there has been a great atmosphere in classrooms as children 

have gone about a week of ac"vi"es - a massive thank you to FOB for their "me and focus. The raffle was a 

genius idea that looked amazing, the online Pantomime caused a lot of laughter and Jingles bought cheer and 

gi*s around the Academy. 

I don't know what January will bring but my team will be mee"ng on the morning of Monday, 3rd January 2022 

and we will send out any updated informa"on to you, if needed, that day.  

In the mean"me, have a lovely Christmas Holiday everyone. Look a*er yourselves and those around you and I 

wish everyone the best possible 2022. 

Yours sincerely, 

Brian Walton 

Brookside Academy An�-Bullying Policy Consulta�on 

Dear Families, 
 

We are currently reviewing our An" Bullying Policy. As part of this review I would love to hear your thoughts 

about the current policy and things you feel that we could do to move this forward.  
 

According to children at our Academy instances of bullying are very rare, and o*en based around children fall-

ing out and struggles dealing with changes in friendship status. But children value Friendship above everything 

else in school so when it goes wrong it has a huge impact upon them. 
 

79% of children put Friendship as their Number 1 choice to the ques"on - What is the best thing about our 

Academy in March 2021. 
 

Bullying is a very emo"ve word and it needs careful support and understanding. For anyone who has been or 

felt bullied you know what impact it can have on your wellbeing so it is something that needs to be central to 

how children grow and develop. It is also about suppor"ng and developing children so that when they become 

adults they can behave in ways that help them and others. As you will know in recent "mes social media has 

added a complexity to this issue. But deep down I am confident that good educa"on and family support are the 

crucial factors in tackling bullying and suppor"ng wellbeing. 
 

We also have to acknowledge that children are far from the finished ar"cle and they make mistakes (as do 

adults). They need to see and understand the consequences of these mistakes but also be given the support to 

learn from them and change to more posi"ve behaviours. 
 

Your thoughts on our current policy would be very welcome. You can find the policy on our website under In-

forma"on for Parents/ Policies/ An" Bullying Policy or via this link h�ps://www.brooksideacademy.co.uk/wp-

content/uploads/2021/11/An"-Bullying-Policy-NEW-November-2020-Final.pdf 
 

Please email any ques"ons or comments you would like us to consider when upda"ng this policy so that we can 

ensure that it impacts upon the curriculum we teach and the support we give to all our children. 
 

Email: office@brooksideacademy.co.uk  Subject: An" Bullying Policy 

 

Thank you, Brian Walton 



Dates for your Diary: 
 

 

20.12.21 to 03.01.22  Christmas Holidays 

04.01.22  Children return to School and Nursery  

08.02.22  Safer Internet Day 
 

 

Please check our Website for further events throughout the year: h�ps://www.brooksideacademy.co.uk/

calendar/ 

We use email and text as our main means of communica"ng with parents and carers.  If 

you have not provided us with an up-to-date email  address or mobile phone number, 

please do so. You may be missing out on important  informa"on. 



** IMPORTANT — PRIMARY ADMISSIONS INFORMATION ** 

Please apply now if your child is due to start school for the first �me in September 2022 

 

The admissions process for school place applica"ons in September 2022 has begun and the 

Somerset County Council website is now live for parents/carers to make their on-line applica-

"ons. 

Somerset County Council will not be sending le�ers to parents/carers of children due to start 

school in September 2022 to inform them to apply.  Applica"ons should be made by the closing 

date given below. 
  

Children due to Start School for the First Time in September 2022 — How to Apply  

For children due to start school for the first "me (those who turn four before September 2022), 

the closing date for applica"ons is 15
th
 January 2022 and the na"onal offer day is 19

th
 April 

2022.   

Parents can apply online now at:  h�ps://www.somerset.gov.uk/educa"on-and-families/apply-

to-start-school/ 

The primary admission guide for the 2022 admissions process can be found on the Somerset 

County Council website: www.somerset.gov.uk/admissions. Parent/carers are advised to read 

the guide thoroughly before making an online applica"on. 

Thank you to everyone who has checked/updated their school children’s Data Collec�on and 

Parental Consents on the SIMS Parent App.  Please can we ask that all parents complete this as 

soon as possible  Thank you! 

SIMS Parent App   

We have a convenient way for you to access, review and request changes to the data held on you and your children, as 

well as see key term dates and other informa"on.  You are able to access our new SIMS Parent app and website at your 

own convenience via smartphone, tablet or PC – any"me, anywhere.  

What will you find in SIMS Parent: 

• School term, inset dates and contact details available at the click of a bu�on. 

• Access to update your contact details, so we always have the most up-to-date informa"on in case of emergency. 

• Access to update Parental Consents for your child. 

• Your child’s a�endance data. 

• Your child’s end of year report will be available here at the end of the Summer term 2022. 
 

If you have more than one child at school, you’ll have access to this informa"on for all your children, from the same app.  

(Please note that this is not applicable to our Nursery children as their records are held on a separate system; please con-

tact the Academy Office if you would like to make changes to the personal informa"on we hold for Nursery children.) 

Ge<ng started with SIMS Parent 

We have sent all parents, who have parental responsibility, an ac"va"on email to their main email address. Simply click on 

the link from your tablet, PC or smartphone to ac"vate your account (the registra"on process changed in September—see 

the latest guide on how to register below). If your email address has recently changed, please let us know by contac"ng 

the Academy Office. 

Please contact the Academy Office if you have any difficulty ac"va"ng SIMS Parent. 



Head Lice Advice for Parents and Carers 
 

Unfortunately, head lice are a common part of primary school life and schools no longer check children’s hair. 

Anyone can get head lice and contrary to popular belief, having head lice is nothing to do with your personal 

hygiene. 

 

Symptoms 

Itching, although it is possible to have head lice without symptoms, so it is best to take a look. 

 

How to check 

Head lice are "ny and fast! Look behind ears, close to the scalp, at the back of the neck and under fringes. 

Adult head lice are 2 - 4mm long, immature lice are even smaller. 

 

What are head lice 

Head lice are live insects. Their empty eggs are called nits. Lice are wingless insects that hold on to the hair, 

feeding from the blood in the scalp. They spread through head-to-head contact, they do not jump. Adult fe-

males live for up to a month and lay around five eggs a day. 

 

Our School procedure  

If Lice are seen in a child’s hair this advice le�er will be sent home on that day to the whole class. If the Lice are 

a con"nuing issue for an individual child, then we will speak to the parent/carer directly. 

 

How to get rid of head lice 

 Wet combing: 

1. Wash hair using ordinary shampoo. 

2. Lightly towel dry the hair. 

3. Apply a condi"oner to make combing easier (this also makes it harder for the louse to cling on). 

4. Using a comb designed for this purpose part hair into small sec"ons and comb hair from the scalp to the 

end. 

5. Wipe the comb each "me and check for live lice. 

6. Repeat un"l you are sure the whole head is combed. 

7. Thoroughly rinse the hair and comb. 

8. Comb every three days for at least two weeks un"l no more lice are found. 
 

Medicated treatments: 

These are available from pharmacies – please follow the treatment’s instruc"on leaflet. 
 

Preven"on 

Check your child’s hair weekly – don’t wait for there to be symptoms. This is by far the best way to prevent 

head lice. Make it a weekly habit! 

Please ensure that if your child has long hair it is "ed back/up. 

There are a number of head lice preven"on products available i.e. Vosene shampoo for kids, tea tree sprays, 

etc. 
 

Remember: 

If you find head lice, check and treat the whole family at the same "me. 

Inform the school, baby-si�ers, friends etc. 

Lice only live on human heads they will not live on bedding or clothes. 

They cannot jump or fly. 

They are only caught by head to head contact. 

Head lice are not fussy about the length of hair or how clean it is. 
 

Useful websites for further informa"on: 
 

www.onceaweektakeapeek.com  and  www.nhs.uk 
 

If you require further support please contact our Pupil well-being officer, Mrs Clair 

Hughes, either via the Academy Office or email office@brooksideacabemy.co.uk 



Free School Meals 

Children who a�end a Somerset County Council school, whose parents or carers receive 

certain benefits may be en"tled to free school meals.   Only the benefits listed here qualify 

you for free school meals for your children.  These are the benefits: 

 

• Universal Credit with an annual household income of less than £7,400 a*er tax 

• Income Support (IS)  

• Employment and Support Allowance (Income related) - not Contribu"on related  

• Income-based Job Seekers Allowance (IBJSA) - not Contribu"on based  

• Guaranteed Element of State Pension Credit.  

• Support under Part 6 of the Immigra"on and Asylum Act 1999  

• Child Tax Credit with an annual taxable income (as assessed by HMRC) of less than £16,190, as long as the 

family is not also in receipt of Working Tax Credit.  

 

If you have recently become unemployed, but are s"ll receiving Working Tax Credits, you may be en"tled to free 

school meals. Please phone the Children and Young People's Team on 0300 123 2224 for advice.   

Children must be in school all day and they will be provided with a meal at lunch"me which is paid for by the 

school. 

It is the responsibility of the parents or carers to register their en"tlement and request free school meals for 

their children.  

Children in nursery do not qualify for a free meal un"l they start school, but applica"ons will be processed so 

that when your child starts school, you will already be no"fied whether they qualify for a free school meal or 

not. 

Forms are available from the Brookside Academy Office or your may also apply online at: h�ps://

www.somerset.gov.uk/educa"on-and-families/free-school-meals/   

Uniform Reminder                                                                                                                                                   

The school uniform is very simple and reasonably priced. We expect the children to wear it:  White or red shirt/

blouse or polo shirt, Brookside sweatshirt or cardigan (a plain, low-cost, red sweatshirt or cardigan is 

acceptable), grey or black skirt or trousers/shorts, red & white summer dress, black shoes.  PE kit is 

red t-shirt and black shorts and warm joggers and trainers for the Winter.  A warm, waterproof coat 

in wet/cold weather.  Hair should be natural in colour and not of an extreme style (Mohicans, skin-

heads, or tramlines, are not acceptable). 

Every child should have a book bag and a PE bag.  We give each new Early Years child a book bag before they 

start school.  Sweatshirts, cardigans, PE kit and book bags can be ordered via the ‘Uniform’ link on the Academy 

Website.  ALL ITEMS SHOULD BE CLEARLY NAMED – PLEASE.                                                                                       

Absence from School 

A�endance at school is vital to your child’s  learning and development.   

Children’s progress will be affected if they are absent.  

We have a statutory obliga"on to inves"gate any child’s a�endance that falls below 90% or below the 10 session 

absence threshold (10 or more half day absences within a 12-week period).     Evidence of medical appoint-

ments, e.g. Doctor’s/hospital/Den"st appointment cards/le�ers, etc., is required.   

If your child is ill, please no"fy us before 9.00am via the Studybugs app, which is available to download from: 

studybugs.com.   

Please inform the school beforehand if your child has to a�end an appointment.   

We are not able to authorise holidays in term "me..  

Children who arrive or leave school during the day must be signed in or out at the Academy office. 













We’re excited at Street Library! The Winter Mini Reading Challenge is back! Register online (www.wintermini.org.uk) to access         

rewards/games etc.  Read at least three books to unlock a virtual badge and cer"ficate. Pop into the library and take a look at our     

fantas"c range of children’s books. If you have any ques"ons about the challenge please come into the library, email us –

 strlib@somerset.gov.uk or phone 0300 123 2224.  


